JOINT STANDING COMMITTEE ON THE CORRUPTION AND CRIME COMMISSION





Your ref: 59-169405/CI Our ref: A808466

25 March 2020

Hon Mark McGowan MLA
Premier of Western Australia

By email: WA-Government@dpc.wa.gov.au

Dear Premier

Appointment of Commissioner of the Corruption and Crime Commission

Thank you for your letter dated 5 March 2020.

The Joint Standing Committee on the Corruption and Crime Commission met on 25 March 2020. We considered your recommendation that the Hon John McKechnie QC be re-appointed as Commissioner of the Corruption and Crime Commission.

The Committee has been unable to achieve bipartisan and majority support for your recommendation in accordance with section 9(3a)(b) of the *Corruption, Crime and Misconduct Act 2003*.

Yours sincerely

MS M.M. QUIRK, MLA CHAIR

Please note that correspondence addressed to or received from the Committee becomes the property of the Legislative Assembly and cannot be forwarded to any other party without the authorisation of the Committee.